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EPPING FOREST DISTRICT COUNCIL 
COMMITTEE MINUTES 

 
Committee: North Weald Airfield Strategy 

Cabinet Committee 
Date: Monday, 7 December 2009 

    
Place: Committee Room 1, Civic Offices, 

High Street, Epping 
Time: 7.30  - 8.25 pm 

  
Members 
Present: 

C Whitbread (Chairman), M Cohen, Mrs D Collins, B Rolfe and D Stallan 

  
Other 
Councillors: 

Mrs A Grigg, Ms S Stavrou, J M Whitehouse and R Frankel 

  
Apologies: Mrs M Sartin 
  
Officers 
Present: 

D Macnab (Deputy Chief Executive), G Lunnun (Assistant Director 
(Democratic Services)), J Gilbert (Director of Environment and Street 
Scene), C Pasterfield (Principal Valuer/Surveyor), L MacNeill (Assistant 
Director (Operations, Administration & Finance)) and R Perrin (Democratic 
Services Assistant) 

  
 
 

10. MINUTES  
 
 RESOLVED: 
 

That the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 27 July 2009 be 
taken as read and signed by the Chairman as a correct record. 

 
11. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 
There were no declarations of interest pursuant to the Council’s Code of Member 
Conduct. 
 

12. ANY OTHER BUSINESS  
 
(a) Use of land adjacent to Merlin Way, North Weald 
 
The Chairman advised that following discussions with Members and Officers it had 
been decided to withdraw this report as it would be premature to set aside land in 
advance of the comprehensive review of users on the airfield. 
 

13. AVIATION INTENSIFICATION STUDY UPDATE  
 
The Committee noted Cabinet approval on the 12 October 2009, to appoint 
appropriate qualified and experienced consultant to undertake an Aviation 
Intensification Study for North Weald Airfield.  
 
Officers had met with the Essex Procurement Hub to obtain their advice and support 
in the appointment process. In terms of developing a shortlist, a Pre-qualification 
Questionnaire had been developed to establish the level of qualification, experience 
and financial standing of potential consultants and would be sent to consultants 
expressing an interest. The notification to potential bidders would be placed within 
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the Aviation Press, Flight International and sent to a number of companies registered 
on the British Association of Aviation Consultants website, which satisfied the 
Council’s Financial Regulations and interest generated on an industry wide basis. 
 
The Deputy Chief Executive reported that advertising and notification would take 
place in early January 2010, to develop a potential shortlist by the end of February 
2010. Subsequently the shortlist of consultants would be required to submit a 
detailed brief and a fixed price bid with a method statement and after consideration 
firms would be invited to interviews that would include a presentation against the pre-
set questions in front of a panel of elected Members and Officers. The decision of the 
interview panel would then be conveyed to all consultants and contract formalities 
would then be concluded. 
 
The Committee were advised that they would oversee the study and the proposed 
final appointment should be in place by the end of May 2010 and a report from the 
consultants received by July/August 2010. 
 

RECOMMENDED: 
 

(1) That the progress on the Appointment of Consultants to undertake an 
Aviation Intensification Study for North Weald Airfield be noted.     

(2) That the Officers take steps to reduce the timescale involved with the aim 
of the consultants report be received earlier than July/August 2010; 

(3) That the pre-qualification Questionnaire be sent to the company which 
prepared an aviation study for North Weald Bassett Parish Council.  

 
14. PROPOSAL FROM THE CARAVAN CLUB FOR A CARAVAN SITE DURING THE 

2012 OLYMPICS AT NORTH WEALD AIRFIELD  
 
The Committee considered a report on a proposal from The Caravan Club to use part 
of the Airfield for a caravanning and camping site in the lead up to and during the 
2012 Olympics. 
 
The Committee were advised that the club believed that they could occupy the area 
currently used for model flying and exist along side the current airfield uses including 
aviation and the Saturday Market, benefiting the market and bring in additional 
numbers into the locality. The club believed that 2,000 pitches could be made 
available; resulting in 34,000 overnight stays for the main Olympics and a further 
15,000 for the Paralympics. 
 
Members were advised that since the report had been prepared an additional two 
approaches had been made regarding the use of the Airfield. The Olympic Delivery 
Authority had suggested a Park and Ride system for the Broxbourne White Water 
Canoe Centre for a period of 4-5 days and First Buses, the official transportation for 
the Olympic athletes had enquired about stationing their buses at the airfield when 
they were not required. 
 
The Committee were advised of concerns from the North Weald Airfield Users Group 
about the proposal from the Caravan Club, as it had been considered that the scale 
and location of the proposed sites would be incompatible with existing and other 
proposed activities on the airfield.  
 

RECOMMENDED: 
 

That Officers undertake further discussions with all interested parties and 
report back to the Committee on proposals achieving the best balance for all 
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airfield users having regard to financial considerations and secondary benefits 
to local residents and the District. 

 
15. EXCLUSION OF PUBLIC AND PRESS  

 
 RESOLVED: 
 

That the public and press be excluded from the meeting for the items of 
business set out below on the grounds that they would involve the likely 
disclosure of exempt information as defined in the paragraphs of Part 1 of 
Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972 and the exemption is 
considered to outweigh the potential public interest in disclosing the 
information. 
 
Agenda      Exempt Information 
Item No. Subject    Paragraph Number 
 
8  North Weald Airfield Market 3 

 
16. NORTH WEALD AIRFIELD MARKET  

 
The Committee considered options for granting a new license to run the market from 
August 2010. They considered information regarding the existing operation and 
noted the responses to enquiries made into other operators within the South East 
with respect to references, financial viability and contract fulfilment.  
 

RECOMMENDED: 
 

That in accordance with Contract Standing Orders C9 (Negotiated 
Tendering), subject to the Cabinet receiving a report and being satisfied about 
the financial position of the current operator, a new license be granted to that 
operator from August 2010 to 2017, with an annual landlord only break clause 
and the terms approved by the Cabinet on 31 July 2007. 

  
 

 
 

CHAIRMAN
 



This page is intentionally left blank


	Minutes

